
 

 
 

 
 
 

Friday, 22 April 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carers,  

Welcome back for the summer term. I hope you had a lovely Easter break and some much needed sunshine. We 
have a busy term coming up in which I have added the dates to the bottom of this letter as a reminder for you all.  

Covid update 

 

Thank a Teacher Day 2022  

National Thank a Teacher Day is set to take place on Thursday 26th May. This year, the theme will recognise the 
schools at the heart of our communities and will ask everyone to send a free thank you e-card (designed by a secret 
celebrity artist) to any school staff member they're grateful to. To send an e-card to a member of staff please click 
on the link here. https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher/thank-a-teacher-form/ 
 

Year 5 Space Centre Trip  

The children had a wonderful day yesterday attending the Space Centre in Leicester.  
 
Friends of Redwell  
The Friends of Redwell will be organising another fundraising event for this half term. Keep an eye out for more 
information.  
 
Staff News 
Finally, it is with regret that Helen Jaegar (Pastoral Support) will be leaving us on the 29th April.  I am sure you will 
join me in wishing Helen all of the best for the future and we thank her for all of her contributions and hard work 
she has given to Redwell.  
  
Forthcoming Dates: 
Year 2 SATs weeks commencing the 3rd May and 16th May 
Year 6 SATs week commencing 9th May 
COME AND SEE – Thursday 24th May 3.30-4.15pm. 
New intake evening for EYFS – 26th May    
End of term – Last day of school – Friday 27th May  
 
Summer 2 Term – Reopen to pupils – Monday 6th June  
Wind in the Willows performances 23rd and 24th June – more information to follow 
Values Day – Friday 1st July – more information to follow 
Year 6 Residential - week commencing 6th June 
Sports days – EYFS 15th July am, KS1 8th July am, KS2 8th July pm 
Transition Day – 4th July Years 1-5 
Year 6 Work, World, Wellness Days – 13th, 14th and 15th July – more information to follow 
Year 6 end of school performance – 21st July pm – more information to follow 
 

As a reminder the most recent Covid-19 guidance states that children and young people who are unwell and have a 
high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or 
childcare when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. However if they are 
test positive for Covid-19 they should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days.  
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2022-23 Term dates  
https://www.redwellprimary.org.uk/news-dates/term-dates 
 
Thank you once again for your continued support. If you do have any questions or queries then please do not 
hesitate to contact me at head@redwellprimary.co.uk.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Claire Head 
Principal 
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